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Helen Keefe
Committee of Advertising Practice (Broadcast)
Mid City Place
71 High Holborn
London
WC1V 6QT
6th June 2005

Dear Ms Keefe

The MRC Collaborative Centre for Human Nutrition Research (hereafter HNR) thanks the Committee of Advertising Practice (Broadcast) for its invitation to comment on their Broadcast Advertising of Alcohol Consultation.  Our formal response is attached.

This consultation was prepared by Dr Susan Jebb and Ms Claire Mac Evilly on behalf of senior staff at HNR and does not necessarily reflect the view of the Medical Research Council. HNR scientists have a particular interest in food and health, so our comments reflect this perspective. 

We hope that these comments will make a useful contribution to this consultation and we would be pleased to offer additional input on specific issues should this be required.

If you have any queries regarding this response then, in the first instance, please address them Ms Claire Mac Evilly at the above address, email Claire.MacEvilly@mrc-hnr.cam.ac.uk 

Yours sincerely

Claire Mac Evilly

Communications Manager
MRC Human Nutrition Research response to the BCAP Consultation on Broadcast Advertising of Alcohol – Health and Dietary Claims in TV and Radio Alcohol Advertising
June 2005

MRC Collaborative Centre for Human Nutrition Research (hereafter HNR) was established in 1998 to advance knowledge of the relationships between human nutrition and health by providing a national centre of excellence for the measurement and interpretation of biochemical, functional and dietary indicators of nutritional status and health. HNR conducts basic research in relevant areas, focusing on optimal nutritional status and nutritional vulnerability in relation to health, including the development of innovative methodologies.  HNR responds to the strategic priorities of the wider scientific community by conducting research projects, within the scope of HNR's activities, in collaboration with, and on behalf of: other MRC establishments and groups, Government departments, industry, national and international agencies, universities, research foundations and charitable organisations. HNR also acts as an independent, authoritative source of scientific advice and information on nutrition and health in order to foster evidence-based nutrition policy and practice. In light of the work carried out at the HNR and the expertise of our staff, our comments are confined primarily to the role of nutrition in securing good health for the whole population.
HNR welcomes the opportunity to comment on the BCAP Consultation on Health and Dietary Claims in TV and Radio Alcohol Advertising. The use of unsubstantiated health claims on foods and drinks has contributed to the consumer confusion about a healthy diet and we support initiatives that encourage responsible marketing. 

HNR supports the following BCAP proposals:

· to amend the rules to prevent alcohol being advertised in a context of health or fitness
· to use the same wording in both the radio and television advertising codes

· to limit nutritional content claims in line with AAC advice

It is not within our remit to comment on the general issue of TV advertising of food and drinks and we have no specific position on the BCAP proposal that TV advertising may continue to promote alcoholic drinks as refreshment. 

Proposed rule 45 (1)

We support this rule for both radio and television.

Proposed rule 45 (2)

We support the proposed rule that advertisements may state the number of calories per unit of alcohol and the number of grams of carbohydrate per unit but only if the number of calories per unit is also made clear. In addition, there is confusion amongst the public about what constitutes a 'unit' of alcohol. In the UK the unit was based upon a 125 ml glass of wine with an alcohol content of 8-9%. Commonly today home servings are nearer 175 ml (and up to 250 ml in bars) and wine is 12.5-14%. A glass is commonly 2 - 3.5 units. In simple terms, alcoholic beverages that quote nutrients per unit of alcohol need to be very clear about the alignment between a 'serving' and a 'unit'.

We would welcome further clarification on the statement that “factual comparisons with other products are acceptable but no other statements of nutritional content are permitted”. We believe that providing consumers with as much information as possible on the nutritional content of alcoholic beverages particularly, those that are high in calories will encourage healthier choices. There is no inherent reason to feel that alcoholic beverages should not factually quote their nutritional content (as per other foods). The important point is that the information is kept factual and not interpreted in the context of health guidelines. 







